
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
The Monthly Business Meeting was held on June 17, 2015 (it was delayed a week because 
of VBS activities). (1) Noted the final payment was made to Blevins Construction for the 
elevator ($37,008.80) this month. The Elevator Committee has been folded as no longer 
needed. (2) Sam Graham (Sunday School Director) reported that the Sunday School 
Appreciation Picnic will be this Saturday, June 20, 2015 beginning at 5:00 p.m. (3) Bro. 
Steve reported that there were 14 youth participating in Youth VBS with one Profession of 
Faith decision being made. There were 113 children registered for VBS with an average 
attendance of 94 this past week. There were 60 teachers/workers. The "Young at Heart" 
Sunday School Class will be taking over "Operation Christmas Child" activities. (4) Trent 
Pyles, representing the Parsonage Committee, reports that demolition work has been started 
this past week. Many of the men helped to take down the old deck and the women removed 
the old wallpaper. (5) In New Business, Josh Veatch, made a motion, it was voted on and 
approved, for the Deacons to have the following members serve on the Nominating 
Committee for the upcoming church year: LeeAnn Moore, Trent Pyles, Carolyn Morris, and 
Charlotte Benningfield. They will serve, per our Constitution and By-Laws, with the Pastor, 
Sunday School Director, WMU Director, and Chairman of the Deacons. (6) In New 
Business, Josh Veatch, made a motion for the Deacons (it was voted on and approved) to 
have the Constitution and By-Laws Committee meet to do a review and make 
recommendations for any changes. (6) In New Business, Bob Moore, representing the 
Parking Lot Committee, made a motion (it was voted on and approved) to present to the 
church body a vote whether to proceed with the blacktopping and resurfacing and extension 
of the parking area. The vote will be designed in a way that the member can vote either for 
either (A) To renovate the existing parking lot for a cost of $37,583.24; (B) To renovate the 
existing parking lot and add additional parking for a cost of $63,933.24; (C) To leave 
parking lot as is with no work. The notice will be placed in the bulletin with the vote being 
taken on July 12, 2015. 
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